Trident Troubles
by
Eyes Right 
Groton, CT – There has been considerable national press recently about the lengthy delays in the delivery to the Navy of the Trident class submarines.  These huge new ships are the planned successors to the current fleet of Poseidon and Polaris missile-carrying submarines.  They are being built here by the Electric Boat division of the defense contractor conglomerate, General Dynamics.
The lead ship in the class, OHIO, was first scheduled to be commissioned on April 30, 1979, but has fallen far behind schedule.  Most Navy officials state categorically that the latest revised delivery date (June 29, 1981) will not be met by the builder, Electric Boat (EB) and that an early 1982 commissioning is more likely.  Predictably, EB blames the Navy, and the Navy blames EB for these delays.  Most local residents here, including many who work at the shipyard, side with the Navy on this issue.  They point to ongoing problems of poor workmanship, bad management decisions, and ineffective quality control at EB.
Welds and paint issues have been two major problem areas.  Approximately one year ago a government inspection uncovered the falsification of welding inspection records by EB quality assurance personnel.  The potential for disaster at sea due to uninspected hull welds dictated that all welds be re-inspected – a monumental task once a submarine under construction is near completion.  Inferior quality paint applied to the inner walls of tanks exposed to sea water has washed away before the ship has made one trip to sea.  This paint can only be replaced by putting the submarine back into drydock – a costly and time-consuming process.  In short, fraud and incompetency by EB employees (and management) has seriously delayed the construction of our newest submarines.  Such needless delays may or may not affect our national security, but they certainly have cost the American taxpayer a huge sum.  Shame!
I thought you might like to know.
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